

Office of the Fire Marshal 2020/2021 Fire Safety Grant Application Form

Instructions:

- 1. Please ensure that all fields are completed as part of this grant application form.
- 2. If you require more space, please adjust the text boxes as needed.
- 3. If you wish to split the grant between supporting training and supporting a virtual inspection program to enhance your existing in-person inspection program, please complete both sections below
- 4. Please email completed application to ofm@ontario.ca
- 5. Applications must be received no later than 1700hrs on March 19, 2021.
- 6. If you have any questions, please contact your Fire Protection Adviser.

Name of Municipality	Town of Kingsville
Name of Fire Department	Kingsville Fire Department
Municipal Mailing Address	2021 Division Road N. Kingsville, ON N9Y 2Y9
Name of Fire Chief	John Quennell
Email Address for Fire Chief	jquennell@kingsville.ca
Fire Safety Grant Allocation Amount	\$9,900.00

For those departments who wish to use the grant to support training, please provide a brief description of how the grant will be allocated, including the dollar amount. Please provide a brief overview of the training being provided, mode of delivery (online, Regional Training Centre, Learning Contract, other) and estimated timelines for completion. Please refer to the Fire Marshal Memo issued on March 11th, 2021 for additional information regarding eligible expenses. Please add extra lines to expand the text box below, if needed.

Kingsville Fire Department (KFD) is a paid on-call service that has 5 FT staff and 2 stations with a compliment of 58 officers and firefighters. Each stations training room use audio/visual equipment that is at least 30 years old each, and with living a COVID-19 lifestyle over the last year, social distancing and delivering a safe classroom environment has become an issue. To better deliver our training programs that require a classroom setting we will be retrofitting the layout of each room with better audio visual equipment to combat the lower quality service our former equipment delivered - cost \$4000.00.

Our department has a water/rescue team that is a land and water based rescue team, turnover on this team has proven that our team is lacking Transport Canada certified SDV-BS training, due to restraints of having in-person trainer lead class we are required to hold online training at the cost of \$250.00 per person + wages, we will require 12 -15 depending on accessibility to attend – cost \$5880.00

For those departments who wish to use the grant to support a virtual inspection program to enhance your existing in-person inspection program, please provide a brief description of how the grant will be allocated, including the dollar amount. Please provide a brief overview of the compliance activities and how it will be administered at the department level, including potential rollout. Please refer to Fire Marshal Memo issued on March 11th, 2021 for additional information regarding eligible expenses. Please add extra lines to expand the text box below, if needed.

In 2019 we at the KFD were of the understanding that the Green House Industry under our jurisdiction had a total of 24 bunkhouses to lodge the Temporary Foreign Workers (TFW) it has been discovered that there is in excess of 330 now in our town and many more scheduled to be built. To assist our 1 FPO to do his job safely and to prevent any exchange of any COVID-19 germs it would be advantages to expand his office on wheel's and to shorten the time frame to deliver any Orders Written to the Inspection Site, we are looking to purchase a mobile wireless printer to assist our FPO with his job - cost \$350.00

John Quennell
Fire Chief/CEMC
Ja Quenul
March 18, 2021